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Statement on the Management of the Parish Council Allotments 
While individual Councillors have their personal views on many subjects, it must always be recognised that the only view that carries any authority is that of the whole Parish Council’s corporate position. 

With regards to the ownership and management roles of the allotments, (and frequently referred to) the critical points being the Parish Council will continue to service and manage as landowner of the site.

The management role includes, but not limited to:

· Collection of the allotment annual rentals together with signed allotment agreements

· Provision of water supply to the allotments

· Maintenance of external gates providing access to the allotments, fences, and hedges and ditches from the roadside.

· Routine grass cutting of the main allotment track ways and common areas

The Allotment Society has absolutely no management role with respect to the allotments.  Consequently, the Parish Council has no view on the Allotment Society’s role as a private forum for like-minded allotment holders, to facilitate the exchange of ideas and access to discounted materials.

However the illegal dumping of building waste on the allotment site by the Allotment Society, and the continued lack of maintenance to the ‘Pavilion’ has caused the Parish Council and village residents major concerns and the prospect of an un-budgeted amount to rectify and make safe for allotment holders..

Bob Miller    LMPC Chairman

